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Dear Mr Billing 

FRC adoption of ISAE (3000) 

We are pleased to respond to the FRC’s consultation Proposal to Adopt (in the UK) ISAE 3000 

Assurance Engagements Other Than Audits or Reviews of Historical Financial Information 

(“Consultation”).  Our responses to the Consultation’s questions are enclosed below, and if you would 

like to discuss any of the points raised please contact me.  

1. Do you agree with the proposed adoption of ISAE 3000? If not, please explain why. 
 
In principle yes, but only when it is clear which assurance services the standard would apply to, 
and only when those services are clearly defined, standardised and comparable. If none of these 
requirements are met, the complexity and variability of compliance would make the standard 
unworkable. It would cause confusion and an unwelcome distraction for the users and preparers 
of the information being assured.  

2. Do you agree that ISAE (UK) 3000 should be mandated only for certain specific types of 

assurance engagement as described above, with voluntary application permitted for other 

assurance engagements; or should it be mandated for all assurance engagements for which 

the FRC has not issued specific performance standards? If the latter, please explain why.  

 

If the standard is adopted by the FRC it should be mandated and apply to a specific and limited 

range of assurance services (and only when certain requirements are met - see reply to Q1). If 

the standard is used voluntarily, and/or the scope and type of assurance services to which it 

applies are unlimited, it may cause confusion amongst company stakeholders who might be 

uncertain as to which information is and is not assured, and whether that information is assured 

from one year to the next. The lack of consistency and comparability would be unhelpful to 

everyone, especially investors.   

 

Another concern we have, if the standard is mandated for all assurance engagements (those for 

which the FRC has not issued specific performance standards) is the complexity, time and cost of 

ensuring we meet (and continue to meet) the independence requirements suggested in the FRC’s 

Exposure Draft (“ED”). We refer, in this context, to proposed wording that says: “In the UK, the 

firm and its personnel are subject to ethical requirements from two sources: the FRC’s Ethical 

Standard concerning the integrity, objectivity and independence of the firm and its personnel, 






